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C o u n c i l  o f  t h e  D i s t r i c t  o f  C o l u m b i a  
C O M M I T T E E  O N  B U S I N E S S  A N D  E C O N O M I C  D E V E L O P M E N T  
N O T I C E  O F  J O I N T  P U B L I C  R O U N D T A B L E   
1 3 5 0  P e n n s y l v a n i a  A v e n u e ,  N . W . ,  W a s h i n g t o n ,  D . C .  2 0 0 0 4     

R E V I S E D  
 

COMMITTEE ON BUSINESS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
COUNCILMEMBER KENYAN R. MCDUFFIE, CHAIRPERSON 

 

AND 
 

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND THE ENVIRONMENT 
COUNCILMEMBER MARY CHEH, CHAIRPERSON 

 
ANNOUNCE A 

JOINT PUBLIC ROUNDTABLE ON 
 

PR24-0552, THE “PLENARY INFRASTRUCTURE DC, LLC BONDS PROJECT (DC 

SMART LIGHTING) APPROVAL RESOLUTION OF 2022” 
 

AND 
 

CA24-0368, A PROPOSED MULTIYEAR CONTRACT WITH PLENARY 
INFRASTRUCTURE DC TO DESIGN, FINANCE, CONSTRUCT, INSTALL, AND 

MAINTAIN UPGRADES TO THE DISTRICT’S STREETLIGHT NETWORK 
 

 
Monday, January 24, 2022, at 3:00 p.m. 

Remote Roundtable via Virtual Platform 
     Streamed live at facebook.com/cmmarycheh  

 
On Monday, January 24, 2022, Councilmember Kenyan R. McDuffie, Chairperson of the 
Committee on Business and Economic Development and Councilmember Mary Cheh, 
Chairperson of the Committee on Transportation and the Environment will hold a joint public 
roundtable to consider the following measures: 
 

• Proposed Resolution 24-0552, the “Plenary Infrastructure DC, LLC Bonds Project 
(DC Smart Lighting) Approval Resolution of 2022”  
 

• CA24-0368, a Proposed Multiyear Contract with Plenary Infrastructure DC to 
Design, Finance, Construct, Install, and Maintain Upgrades to the District’s 
Streetlight Network 

 
Proposed Resolution 24-0552 would authorize the District of Columbia to issue up to $160 million 
in revenue bonds to assist PIDC (DC Smart Lighting) in the financing, refinancing, or reimbursing 
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of costs associated with the DC Smart Lighting Project, which is an authorized project pursuant to 
section 490 of the District of Columbia Home Rule Act. 

CA24-0368 would authorize the District to enter into a $309 million, 15-year fixed-price contract 
with PIDC to update the District’s streetlight network.  

The Committees invite the public to testify remotely or submit written testimony. Anyone wishing 
to testify should contact Ms. Aukima Benjamin at (202) 724-8062 or via email at 
abenjamin@dccouncil.us. For accommodation requests, including spoken language or sign 
language interpretation, please contact Ms. Benjamin of the need as soon as possible, but no later 
than five (5) business days before the proceeding. The Council will make every effort to fulfill 
timely requests. However, requests received less than five (5) business days prior to the 
hearing may not be fulfilled and alternatives may be offered. 
 
The record for this revenue bond measure will close at 5:00 p.m. on Monday, January 24, 
2022. The record for the contract will close at 5:00 p.m. on February 7, 2022.  
  
This Notice has been updated to reflect the new start time and joint roundtable format where 
both of the aforementioned measures will be considered. 


